
Membership Meeting 
November 18, 2013 

 
Meeting commenced at 7:50p with a presentation on “Physiotherapy, An Alternative Approach 
to Pain Management,” provided by Cory Sims, DVM-CCRP of the Raleigh Vet School.   
Contact Cory at:  919-513-6999. 
 
Membership meeting commenced at 8:33.  
Patty and Joe moved to accept the previous meeting minutes. 
 
Committee reports: 
 
Treasurer:   Available upon request. 
 
Secretary:   No report.  
 
AKC Delegate:  Meeting is December 13 in Orlando, FL. 
 
Agility:  No report. 
 
Building Update:  George Abell   
• Primary contacts for the building improvements are:  George B, Roger A, Anne F, Joyce 

McHenry. 
• Completed:  trees have been removed, canopies raised, 7” cement steps installed, natural area 

created around the ‘great oak’ to protect the roots. 
• Phase II to include:  clearing the bank and swell areas at the top and bottom of grade, install 

new down gutter spout , install stair railing, install new ground cover, install privacy shade 
on new door, lift sagging on existing doors. 

• Other building to dos:  install lights along walk ways, improve reflectors, investigate security 
on all doors via sensor which would be tied to front door to insure all doors are locked when 
leaving building.   

• Anne Fitzgibbon reported that a group of members helped rake debris from around building. 
• Donna Goldstein asked about a security gate at the entrance off Guess Road; response was 

that that was not practical due to the numerous maintenance crews coming onto the property. 
 
Membership:  New member Barbara Nelson voted in! 
 
Holiday Party: Sharon Pitz 
Will be held the 3rd Monday of December: 12/16 @ 7pm. 
Everyone is requested to bring a donation for canine.  
 
Obedience:  Sharon Pitz 
Classes resume week of January 6.  Summer Obedience trial investigation submitted for review 
by the Board. 
 
Debbie Dennison:  Canine virus of some sort is being spread, everyone be careful. 



 
Breeder Referral:  Lynn Reagan-Hull 
Received responses from over 30 people willing to be contact for their breed 
 
Diane has circulated sheet requesting sponsors for Spring Show trophies.  More sponsors needed. 
 
Christmas photos by Santa Bob:  No one signed up from the club nor any non-club folks. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 9:12pm.  
  
 
Respectively submitted, 
 
Susan Cicone 
 


